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8 April 2008
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The PreSId';nt R
Electoral Cgmmission
PO Box 305?
Wellington B

Dear Justice McGechan

T'am writing on behalf of the registered political party known as the Labour Party to
express my concern at the way in which the alleged “breach relating to the Labour
Party” described in the letter of the Chief Executive to the complainant Audrey
Young, as published on the Commission website on the 2™ of April, has been handled
by the Commission.

Tam particularly concerned by what 1 consider to be the absence of the most basic
principles of natural justice in the way in which the allegation was dealt with.

The first I knew of the matter was a communication to me from the Chief Executive
on the 2 of April containing ‘a copy of the above letter and advising that a formal
letter of warning would be delivered later. I responded immediately seeking a meeting
before any such warning was delivered.

As I explained to the Chief Executive, this is the first time in my seven years of
dealing with the electoral authorities as Labour Party Secretary that there has been no
opportunity given to make representations in relation to allegations of breaches of the
law. I would be extremely concerned if this was to be the approach taken by the
Commission in the future.

This concern is heightened by the fact that there appears to be confusion as to the
nature of any breach in this case. I absolutely agree with the Commission that it is

trivial, whatever it was, but absolutely deny that there was any breach on the part of
the Labour Party.

I do not agree that the breach was one of lack of a promoter statement on a document
that was published and distributed lawfully last year by the parliamentary Party. A
person or persons unknown may or may not have distributed that pamphlet this year
without such a statement, but that does not constitute a breach by the Labour Party.

The absence of any ability to set the allegation in context, or to bring forward any
other materials that might have given greater balance to the Commission’s
deliberation, has led to significant negative publicity for the Labour Party alone, with
undoubtedly some political damage attached to it.
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Lconsider that this darage has been principally caused by the lack of natural Justice
in the Commission’s handling of the matter as mentioned above. I would ask that a
correction be entered on the Commission website, clearly indicating that any alleged
breach was not a breach by the Labour Party.

I'would also like to have the opportunity to make submissions to the Commission
regarding the way in which it handles the application of the law in relation to political
parties,

NS

I do thinK the commission should always observe natural justice principles in relation
to complaints, and I also think that it is appropriate in the present situation that it takes
a facilitative approach to assisting all parties in ensuring the application of the law.

With many thanks for your consideration,

Yours sincerely,

it s

Mike Smith,
General Secretary.




